

WEEKLY REPORT

Week of Sept. 19, 2022

Upcoming

- Community Against Crime with the Raymore Police Department at the Raymore Festival in the Park, 10 a.m.-2 p.m., Saturday, Sept. 24, Memorial Park, 400 Park Lane. Connect with Raymore police and other community partners at this annual event at the festival. Learn more.
- Creekmoor Construction Road to close starting Sept. 26. The construction road linking E 163rd Street to Creekmoor Drive will close for approximately one month starting Monday, Sept. 26, 2022.
- LAST MARKET OF THE YEAR! Raymore Farmers Market, 4-7 p.m., Tuesday, Sept. 27, Municipal Circle behind City Hall. Support local farmers, makers and bakers when you shop for produce, honey, jams and jellies, fresh baked breads, pies and cookies (including gluten free!), dog treats and more. Listen to live jazz from area musician Don Hatfield during the market Sept. 27.
- Clay Clear Band and Amarugia Ridge Runners, 7 p.m., Friday, Sept. 30, at
 Hawk Ridge Park. The Raymore Arts Commission is hosting its final outdoor concert
 of the year! Bring a chair or picnic blanket, refreshments and friends for a great
 evening of live country and bluegrass. Minksy's Pizza will be serving pizza by the slice
 and accepts cash or card. Receive text updates by texting RAYMOREARTS to 91896.
- Trucktoberfest,
 5:30-8:30 p.m., Friday,
 Oct. 7, at Recreation
 Park, 1011 S. Madison
 St. Enjoy food trucks, live music and yard games at this event sponsored by
 Smile Doctors
 Orthodontics! Admission is free. Food vendors take cash and cards. Learn
 more.



Admin

 Assistant City Manager Ryan Murdock worked with Hoefer Welker on the draft document outlining the costs associated with the space needs of the Police Department and Court. Three additional meetings are now planned to discuss the space needs and uses at City Hall.

City Clerk

• The materials for the Raymore City Council regular meeting on Monday, Sept. 26, have been posted <u>online</u>.

Communications

The Raymore Arts Commission's newest piece
of temporary public art has been installed at
Memorial Park near the concession building.
The sculpture is titled Low-Poly Open Heart
(RIDE) by Washington, D.C.-based artist
Matthew Duffy. Thank you to Parks Crew
Leader Jeff Schmill and Parks Workers Eddie
Gomez and Cody York for pouring the concrete
pad and installing the sculpture!



Development Services

- The Planning and Zoning Commission met on Tuesday, Sept. 20 and recommended approval of the 35th Amendment to the Unified Development Code, which included miscellaneous changes that were proposed as part of the 2022 Annual Review.
- A Good Neighbor meeting was held on Wednesday, Sept. 21 regarding the proposed rezoning of <u>1296-1298 W. Foxwood Drive</u> in the Willowind Shopping Center, from its current PO Professional Office designation to a C-2 General Commercial designation.
 The Planning Commission will meet to review this request on Oct. 4, 2022.
- Development Services Director David Gress attended the monthly Board meeting of the Raymore Chamber of Commerce.
- Economic Development Director Brandon Keller attended the Society of Industrial and Office Realtors (SIOR) Development Day networking event.
- Building Official Jon Woerner attended the Board meeting of the Missouri Association of Building Officials. Mr. Woerner currently serves as the 2nd Vice President of the Association.

Human Resources

- Human Resources Manager Shawn Aulgur participated in the International Public Management for Human Resources Central Region board of directors meeting.
- Human Resources Manager Shawn Aulgur participated in a G2U (Government-to-University) network conversation: Gen Z and Government-Separating Fact From Fiction.

Parks & Recreation

- Centerview hosted a birthday party, HOA annual meeting, the Tri-County Art League's September meeting, two Summit Homes business meetings, Learner's Bridge and Bridge Club.
- The final Raymore Farmers Market of the year will be 4-7 p.m., Tuesday, Sept. 27, on Municipal Circle behind City Hall.
- Athletic Coordinator Todd Brennon ordered participation medals for fall sports season participants and cleaned and organized the storage room at the Raymore Activity Center.
- Fall portraits for soccer, flag football and volleyball will be held at Centerview on Saturday.
- Athletic Coordinator Todd Brennon will coach Tiny Soccer Friday evening and Saturday at Recreation Park. Times were adjusted for Saturday programming at Recreation Park due to the Festival in the Park parade starting at the park.
- Parks and Recreation Director Nathan Musteen, Parks Superintendent Steve Rulo and Recreation Superintendent Jimmy Gibbs attended the National Recreation and Park Association's (NRPA) annual conference in Phoenix, AZ.

Police

- Capt. Aly Abdelgawad attended a career fair at Missouri Western State University to recruit for the open position of police officer.
- Capt. Aly Abdelgawad taught Building Resilience: Surviving Secondary Trauma at the Johnson County Ambulance District in Warrensburg.
- Chief Wilson will lead Saturday's <u>Festival in the Park</u> Parade this year and several other members of the department will assist with traffic control.
- Several members of the department attended and participated in the Community Against Crime event that was held in conjunction with the Raymore Festival in the Park
- Communications Supervisor Adrienne Rinehart attended the PSAP Supervisors Meeting at the ESB in Harrisonville.
- Chief Wilson, Detective Sgt. Cory Miller, Communications Supervisor Adrienne Rinehart, Records Clerk/Crime Analyst Molly Brackeen and Property Technician Cathy German attended a CentralSquare Project Meeting at the Harrisonville Police Department.
- Crime Analyst/Records Custodian Molly Brackeen attended the Missouri Information Exchange Conference, hosted by Missouri State Highway Patrol-Missouri Information Analysis Center (MSHP-MIAC) in Columbia, MO.

- Crime Analyst/Records Custodian Molly Brackeen successfully completed a 12 week training series on Crime Analysis for Smaller Jurisdictions through the International Association of Crime Analysts (IACA).
- Evidence Technician Cathy German attended a Missouri Association of Property and Evidence meeting in Osceola, MO, to discuss upcoming training in December.
- Chief Wilson attended the Missouri Peace Officers Association Board meeting via Zoom.

Public Works

Engineering

- Installation of the storm sewer is ongoing for Sunset Lane and 163rd Street through the Parkside Subdivision. This work will require the closing of the Creekmoor construction road for approximately 3 weeks.
- Road subgrade was finalized in the Eastbrooke 3rd & Edgewater 8th and 9th subdivisions.
- Curb was installed at Timber Trails 3rd Plat.
- Grading work continues at The Depot apartment project south of Sam's Club.

Operations and Maintenance

- 22 City Hall Work Orders
- 10 Driveway Inspections
- 5 Final ROW Inspections
- 163 Locates
- 26 Service Requests
- 6 Sewer Inspection
- 3 Water Inspections
- 14 Sidewalk Inspection
- 2 Water Taps
- 2 Curb Inspection
- Completed miscellaneous concrete inspections
- Completed 5 concrete service requests
- Mowed, weedeated and sprayed weeds at lift stations and Public Works complex
- Finished the roadside mowing program
- Picked up and organized snow plow blades
- Replaced valves on truck #386 dump truck for the dump body
- Loaded up cones and barricades for the Raymore Parade
- Completed 2 mudjacking service requests
- Mudjacked sidewalk on the following streets:
 - Calico 55ft / 12 panels
 - W Lucy Webb Rd 63ft/ 12 panels
- Fleet maintenance
- Repaired sidewalk on the following streets:
 - W Lucy Webb Rd
 - N Darrowby

- o Brompton Ln
- o Creekmoor Dr
- Completed water service requests
- Uploaded and entered annual backflow reports
- Hydrant flushingMiscellaneous water meter repairs
- Picked up the new #378 truck
- Made and installed decals for #378
- Cleaned and prepped the old #378 for auction
 Serviced the zero turn mowers